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   Message from


   The Principal 








Charles H Best School Philosophy





We as a society will be held far more accountable with regards to how we treat one another and our local landscape. Our code of conduct is to promote:





Respect for self;





Respect for all staff, all students, and visitors;





Respect for the environment.





It is critical that we do our part to ensure that consideration for one another and our ecosystems continue to exist and to thrive.  





This year our students will have opportunities to showcase this philosophy in a variety of activities planned by teachers and staff.





�





• Grade 5-8 Students are supervised in the lunchrooms for 20 minutes and go outside for the remainder of the time.


 


• Please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately for playing outdoors according to the weather. 





• Students must follow the directions of the supervisors. They are to remain seated while eating.


 


• Students are responsible for cleaning their eating area. Lunches should be litterless and allergy aware.  Please do not send any food that contains nut products.  
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When entering and exiting please obey the signs and enter off of Wilmington and exit on to Cedar Grove.


 


We ask you to drive slowly, drop students at rear of school there is a drop off area and park in a space while waiting for children. Many students must use school buses and these buses must be able to access the designated pickup locations on Wilmington.  Do not park in the driveway entrance! 





Parents must park only in designated parking spots.  Do not park or wait in the drop off zone or driveways.








Student Safety Line  �





Please be reminded that The Toronto District School Board’s Student Safety Line remains a confidential reporting line for TDSB students. Students continue to be able to report school-related or personal safety concerns by calling 416-395-SAFE (7233).








Welcome back to another great year at Charles H Best Middle School.  I hope everyone enjoyed a wonderful summer filled with time to be with family and friends.  We look forward to working with our students and are excited for the opportunity to extend our students’ learning and achievement.  





As Charles H Best Middle School we are committed to working with parents and guardians for the success of our students.  Research shows that students have a greater chance of succeeding when parents are involved and informed.  





It is important for students to attend school regularly and punctually.  If your child is to be absent or late for school for any reason, please notify the school.  A note may be sent to the Homeroom teacher prior to an absence, or you may call our school office at 416-395-2170.





Homework and completion of assignments are vital to the learning process.  It is necessary for each student to take time each evening to complete assignments and/or review the day’s work.





Parents are asked to monitor progress on a nightly basis. We encourage you to keep in touch with the school so that together, we can better ensure your child will have a successful year.  Please do not hesitate to call your child’s teachers or the school office if you have any concerns.


 


Katia Palumbo
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Study Skills for Success
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�Ontario Ministry of 


Education


www. edu.gov.on.ca


 


Toronto District School Board


� HYPERLINK "http://www.tdsb.on.ca" �www.tdsb.on.ca�





Charles H Best Website


� HYPERLINK "http://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/chbest/Home.aspx" �http://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/chbest/Home.aspx� 





*all newsletters will be posted on our website each month
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Math Links You Can Use: 


Math Frog � HYPERLINK "http://cemc2.math.uwaterloo.ca/mathfrog/" �http://cemc2.math.uwaterloo.ca/mathfrog/� 


 


The Centre for Math and Computing


� HYPERLINK "http://www.cmc.uwaterloo.ca/" �http://www.cmc.uwaterloo.ca/� 





Ontario Association for Mathematics Education


� HYPERLINK "http://www.oame.on.ca/main/index1.php?lang=en&code=mathlinks" �http://www.oame.on.ca/main/index1.php?lang=en&code=mathlinks� 





�


As children become "tweens" and have more competition for their time, it is a challenge to keep them reading for pleasure. In reading, like everything else, you are still an important � HYPERLINK "http://www.scholastic.com/parents/resources/article/reading-together/be-reading-role-model" \t "_blank" �role model�. Try these activities to get your child reading and be sure to let him see you read.��Join the club. Tweens are very social. Mother-daughter or father-son book clubs are a great way to get kids to read and to � HYPERLINK "http://www.scholastic.com/parents/resources/article/more-reading-resources/flashlight-readers-parent-guide" \t "_blank" �talk about books�.


�Read together. Get your own copy of novels your child is reading for school or even for pleasure. A nice benefit of having a tween is rereading books you read in middle and high school. You also get to try new books and keep up with what she's reading. Reading together also gives you � HYPERLINK "http://www.scholastic.com/parents/resources/article/reading-together/break-communication-logjam" \t "_blank" �more to talk about�.��Read anytime, anywhere. He doesn't have to sit with a book to read for pleasure. Kids this age are interested in activities like cooking, so find interesting cookbooks and recipes, then read and cook together. And of course there's the Internet! Your child can find lots to read (especially material for research) online. Sites for museums and arts institutions are usually good, safe places for kids to visit.��Offer magazines and more. Weekly news magazines, the sports page, and other periodicals provide great content and context for reading for pleasure and information. 





(Excerpt from Scholastic.com)





























Starting a new school year is exciting. As students and parents settle into the school routines. Here are some strategies to assist your child in completing homework.





▪ Set routines for successfully completing homework tasks, think about:  when it is being done and where your child can do homework comfortably.





▪ Check your child’s planner and prioritize tasks that need to be completed each evening (based on due dates and importance, etc).


 


▪ Help your child to set goals, break assignments into smaller, manageable tasks and discuss a timeline for completing work.





▪ Review work that is completed, thinking about whether your child has answered the question/finished the material, as well as whether there is enough detail in their response.





▪ Join your child in crossing off tasks in their planner as they are completed.





 ▪ When your child completes 


homework/assignments, ensure they place it in their school bag ready for the next school day.





▪ When your child completes homework/assignments, ensure they place it in their school bag ready for the next school day.





▪ Encourage your child to speak with the teacher when they are unsure of a concept that has been taught – extra help is available.


 





TDSB Character Development in Action Theme for September
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Charles H Best Middle School


285 Wilmington Avenue, Toronto, Ontario  M3H 5K8


Katia Palumbo, Principal


Main Office, 416-395-2170


Elizabeth Addo, Superintendent


416-394-3909


Alexandra Lulka, Trustee


(416) 397-2571


Toronto District School Board Website: http://www.tdsb.on.ca








Calendar of Events





September 21st


MADD Assembly Grade 7 and 





September 28th 


School Council Meeting


5:30pm in Library  


September 28th 


Curriculum Night Open House


6:30-8pm 


September 29th 


Terry Fox Run PM


September 29th  


Character Development Assembly PM


October 6th PA Day
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